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A G E N D A 

 

 
1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES  

 
 

2. STATEMENT FROM THE CHAIR  
 

 

3. MEMBERSHIP  
 

 

4. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  
 

 

5. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING INCLUDING MATTERS ARISING  
 

 

 To approve and sign as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 
17th October 2011. 
  

 

6. FEEDBACK AND UPDATE ON EVENTS  
 

 

 To receive feedback and updates from all members of the SACRE.  
  

 

7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
 

 

 To address any other business which may arise at the meeting.  
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STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

GROUP A 
 
Christian Denominations* 
(* Religions and other bodies listed in the SACRE Constitution) 

 

The Roman Catholic Church    Vacant 

The Baptists       Rev Andy Mills 

The Religious Society of Friends (Quakers)  Bridget Goom  

The Greek Orthodox Church    Gregory Hadjikyriacou 

The Fellowship of Independent Evangelical  Margaret Blake 
Churches 

The Methodist Church     Gail Ratcliffe 

The United Reformed Church    Vacancy 

The Assemblies of God                                       Peter Howard 

The Salvation Army      Major Ruth Hill    
 
Other Religions  
Religions other than Christianity (as listed in the SACRE Constitution) – Baha’i, Buddhism, Judaism, 
Hinduism, Islam, Sikhism = 6 

 
Baha’i        Jeff Lynn 

Buddhist       David Vane (VICE-CHAIR)  

Hindu        Priti Dave 

Jewish       Ms Mag Kushner 

Muslim       Anas Al-Korj 

Sikh        Bharpoor Singh 

 

GROUP B 
 (Four representatives of the Church of England) 
 
The Church of England 

Tony Blackshaw  

Anne Steele-Arnett 

Chris Pritchard 

Ros Wigley 

 



 

    

GROUP C  
 (Six teachers representing associations recognised by the Authority for the purposes of consultation 

and negotiation) 
 

National Union of Teachers (NUT) Jackie Meering  

The National Association of Schoolmasters/  
Union of Women Teachers (NASUWT) Mr D Parrott  

Voice Mr R Palmer  

The Association of Teachers and Lecturers Julian Bryant 
 (ATL) 
Association of School and College Leaders Vacancy 
                                                        (ASCL) 
National Association of Headteachers               Ellen Humphries 
                                                        (NAHT) 

 
GROUP D  
 (4+substitute) - Four representatives of the Southampton City Council, at least two of whom shall 

be elected members of the City Council) 
 
Southampton City Council 

Councillor Edward Daunt (CHAIR) 

Councillor Dr Darren Paffey 

Councillor Brian Parnell  

Vacancy 

GROUP D SUBSTITUTE   Mrs. K. Martin 

 
 

OTHERS (Non-voting) 
 
CO-OPTED MEMBERS 
South Hampshire Humanists Ms. Chris Robinson 

Primary School RE Teacher Anna Adams 

Representative of Teachers’ Subject  Sian Roberts 
Network/Advanced Skills  
Teacher (RE)   

Southampton City Mission Chris Davis 

 

OBSERVER 

Freemantle C of E Community Academy Natasha Bye-Brooks 
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(SACRE) STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 17 October 2011 
 

 

Present: 
 Group A –  

Christian Denominations 

 Peter Howard  

Other religions 

David Vane, Priti Dave (Items 4-9) and Anas Al-Korj  

 

 Group B – Church of England 

 Tony Blackshaw and Ros Wigley  

 

 Group C – Teachers 

 Mr D Parrott and Ellen Humphries 

 

 Group D – Members of the Council 

 Councillors Daunt (Chair) and Parnell  
 

 Others (Non-Voting) 
 Chris Robinson and Chris Davis  

 
 Also in attendance: 
 Taz Curtis, Children’s Services and Learning 
 

1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES  

The Chair welcomed members to the meeting and thanked them for coming.   
 
Apologies were received from:- 
Group A  Rev Andy Mills, Margaret Blake, Gail Ratcliffe 
Group B Chris Pritchard 
Group C Jackie Meering, Ruth Evans 
Group D Councillor Paffey, Mrs K Martin 
Others Sian Roberts, Natasha Bye-Brooks 
 
 

2. STATEMENT FROM THE CHAIR  

The Chair referred briefly to the SACRE Annual Report stating that he would cover this 
in more detail later in the meeting. 
 

3. MEMBERSHIP  

The Chair advised the meeting that Ruth Evans was leaving SACRE due to other 
commitments and thanked her on behalf of SACRE and that Natasha Bye-Brooks was 
joining SACRE as an Observer.  Ros Wigley was welcomed to the meeting and it was 
noted that she would be filling the vacancy in Group B. 
 

Agenda Item 5



 

- 2 - 
 

The Chair stated that he would investigate the possibility of Mrs Martin becoming a full 
member of SACRE, Group D, rather than a substitute. 
 

4. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING INCLUDING MATTERS ARISING  

It was noted that there was a typographical error in the spelling of Jackie Meering and 
Tony Pascoe. 
 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 13th June 2011 be approved and 
signed as a correct record.  (Copy of the Minutes circulated with the Agenda and 
appended to the signed Minutes). 
 
Matters arising 
The Chair stated that he had not had a response from central Government to his 
enquiry about the possible decommissioning of religious education but assured 
members that he would circulate any response when he received it.  
 

5. FEEDBACK AND UPDATES ON EVENTS  

David Vane reported that the Southampton Connect Plan 2011-2014 had been 
launched in early October.  He thought that this plan, which aimed to encourage 
collaborative working between city partners and which set out priorities and challenges 
for the City, had been well written and he would circulate it to members. 
 
David Vane said that he would supply information to members about the Southampton 
One World Week Celebration 2011, to be held on Saturday 29th October 2011, and the 
World Interfaith Harmony Week. 
 

6. RATIFICATION OF SACRE CONSTITUTION  

The Chair reported that he had received a request to have substitutes for meetings 
should the nominated member not be able to attend from Groups A, B and C. Group D 
already had a nominated substitute.   
 
This matter was discussed amongst the members as to how it might work and it was 
thought to be too complicated to work satisfactorily.   
 
The Chair reported that he had also received a request to have a Humanist in Group A 
and asked the meeting for their views on this matter as SACRE already had a Humanist 
as a co-opted member.  Chris Robinson stated that this issue had incurred much 
debate in the past and suggested that no changes were made. 
 
RESOLVED that the SACRE Constitution be ratified and that no changes be made – 
proposed by Tony Blackshaw and seconded by Ellen Humphries. 
 

7. SACRE ANNUAL REPORT  

The Chair said that a significant amount of time during the last year had been taken up 
with work done for the Syllabus, which had now been finalised, and there were no other 
major issues to report. 
 

8. COLLECTIVE WORSHIP IN SCHOOLS  

The Chair stated that schools were expected to have some sort of Christian focus on a 
daily basis and asked how this could be monitored and promoted. 
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SACRE acknowledged that it was difficult for some schools to have whole school 
collective worship due to the numbers of children in attendance.  Some schools were 
imaginative and creative in this area and members considered it more important that 
the worship and enhancement of religious education was of good quality rather than the 
logistics about how it was achieved.  
 
A discussion took place about how to monitor religious activities in schools and it was 
noted that Peter Howard and Chris Davis visited about half the schools in the City 
seeing religious education activity in those particular schools.  There was a suggestion 
of writing a questionnaire for schools, however the purpose of the questionnaire was 
discussed together with how to enforce remedial action should a school be falling short 
of what might be considered acceptable.  The Chair agreed to discuss this matter with 
Taz Curtis and bring a proposal to the next meeting. 
 

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  

David Vane brought the “Education Conference – Interfaith in Schools in the City” to the 
attention of the members and stated that this would be held in March 2012 and he 
would arrange to send publicity material to SACRE in the New Year, via the Clerk to be 
circulated to members, with a request to contact him with any suggestions. 
 
Tony Blackshaw stated that the new Bishop of Winchester, Tim Dakin, would be in post 
from April 2012.  He also reported that Lillian Weatherley, RE Advisor for Schools in 
Portsmouth and Winchester Dioceses, would be replaced by Judith Lowndes. 
 
 
 
 

 



This page is intentionally left blank


	Agenda
	5 Minutes of the Last Meeting including Matters Arising

